COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1

Tuesday, 6th March, 2007

MOTION No. 18

Motion : Councillor C. Keane
“That this Committee agrees to draw up an updated policy on building regulations and the criteria required by South Dublin County Council in all future new build to meet the highest sustainable/environmentally friendly/energy efficient standards, as developed by Dun Laoghaire/Rathdown recently."

REPORT:
The Council is committed to developing South Dublin County in a sustainable and energy efficient manner.  To progress this the Council is currently investigating these issues and also of the most appropriate way to proceed in the light of experience elsewhere.  

With regard to the Building Regulations; these are a set of national standards for proper building construction.  All new building works within the State are required to be in compliance with them in relation to, for example, disabled access, fire safety, insulation etc.  The developer’s architect/engineer as distinct from the Council is obligated to certify compliance of any building with the Building Regulations.  The Regulations are subject to periodic review and update by the Department of Environment, Heritage and Local Government (DEHLG).  Individual local authorities have neither the resources nor the legal mandate to make such regulations or to engage in such reviews or to set standards which may be significantly at variance with national guidance and regulation and to the standards pertaining in other local authority areas.  In addition to do so would be unworkable and there would be no basis for enforcement.  It would also mislead members of the public and give them a false sense of security, in that purchasers may perceive they are getting an improved or updated standard/regulation relating to this county when such standard/regulation would in fact be unenforceable and may have unintended consequences.  
The Council is approaching the complex issues of sustainability and energy efficiency in a practical and coherent way so that it can have real meaning for those who live, work and visit the county.  One example of this is the Planning Department’s forthcoming advice document ‘Home Extension Guide’ that will be circulated shortly.  This will include simple, practical environmentally sustainable measures for individual householders as one of the key principles to consider in extending a home.
In addition the Planning Department has secured funding from the DEHLG to consider how environmentally sustainable standards might be implemented in the framing of plans for a new development area (Balgaddy SDZ).  The Council is also examining best practice in relation to environmental sustainability including practice in some of the European countries which are leaders in this field.

